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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department




March 28, 2022
Present:  Commissioners Fisher, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, Truck Foreman Patterson and Accounting/HR Liaison Cronin
Also Present: Judy Anderson
Present Online: Mike Manugian, Ginger Vollmar, Adam Borbone and Tracy Vaughan
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.
2021 FINANCIALS & DPU REPORT

Mr. Kelly introduced Mr. Borbone, Sr. Accountant and Ms. Vaughan, Principal Partner with Goulet, Salvidio & Associates, P.C., Worcester, Massachusetts.  Mr. Borbone had emailed the Groton Electric Light Department Financial Statements for December 31, 2021, and 2020, to Mr. Kelly.  Mr. Kelly made the Financials available on his computer screen for all attendees to view and follow along with.  Ms. Vaughan reviewed key points in the Financial Statements and discussed the substantial changes since last year. 

For 2021, the Light Department had a net gain of $83,833 or less than 1% of the value of net plant, compared to a net gain of $120,720 in 2020. 
Ms. Vaughan discussed the Internal Control Report, which is an accounting standard designed to look at internal control deficiencies.  She mentioned there are no new deficiencies and there are no other recommended changes to GELD’s internal controls at the end of 2021 – she also noted GELD has adequate controls (checks and balances) in place.

The DPU report was also discussed. Since it is created in conjunction with the financials, the information is similar but formatted differently.  Mr. Kelly asked the Board to sign the DPU report and will forward the original signature page to the accountants so it can be filed with the DPU.  
After some questions and discussion, Ms. Vaughan and Mr. Borbone thanked the Board and he, Ms. Vaughan and Ms. Cronin left the meeting at 5:50 p.m. 
POTENTIAL RATE CHANGE
Mr. Kelly discussed the revenue needs for 2022 hoping to get a consensus before discussing specific rate options.  Mr. Kelly provided current power cost forecasts as that will be the potentially changing determinant for GELD’s revenue needs.  Mr. Kelly then demonstrated how he was using the potential revenue tool designed by Mr. Nikolic of RenwAI.  There was some discussion regarding the pros and cons of various options.
Mr. Lindemer stated he felt GELD should not use the rate stabilization fund prematurely and recommended a long-term ceiling of $1.5 million for the fund.  Mr. Fisher discussed the importance of rebates, energy efficient appliances and energy audits in assisting customers with the hardships of any rate increases.

There was a general agreement that Mr. Kelly should prepare multiple paths forward with different cash targets for the next meeting. 
New/Other Business
No New/Other business

Agenda items having been concluded; the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. by roll call vote – Fisher-Aye; Hersh-Aye; Lindemer-Aye.
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